
 

 
 
France 
As I am typing this, our Year 5 children are currently on their way back from France! It sounds as 
though they have had the most wonderful trip with visits to a goat farm, Le Touquet, Disneyland, 
the WWI battlefields and a local chocolate factory, not to mention all the games and activities they 
have taken part in back at the chateau. I am sure this is a trip the children will never forget and I 
would like to thank Mr Whalley, Mr Crowther, Ms Horman, Mrs Ramsbottom and Mr Alli for making 
it happen! 
 
Online Safety 
Unfortunately, I am again having to contact parents regarding children’s behaviour online. We have 
had lots of very inappropriate behaviour online from some of our year six children this week, which 
has led to fallings out in the classroom, on the playground and after school. Please can I again ask 
parents and carers to carefully monitor their children’s online activity – particularly on Snapchat – 
as sorting these problems out in school wastes valuable learning time, not only for the children 
involved, but also for those who aren’t – this is unfair, particularly in the run-up to the SATs. If any 
parents or carers would like any support in monitoring/safeguarding their child’s online activity, 
please speak to Ms Blackledge who is our Designated Online Safeguarding Lead in school. Many 
thanks for your continued support. 
 
Parents’ Evening 
Just a quick reminder that Parents’ Evening will take place on Wednesday, 27th March. If you do not 
have an appointment or cannot make the afternoon of the 27th, please contact your child’s class 
teacher to book an alternative appointment. 
 
Anglesey Street 
Please could I again urge those dropping children off/picking children up not to park on Anglesey 
St. We had a near miss with a child this week which could have been incredibly serious. If those 
dropping off or picking up children could park on Shorrock Lane on King’s Road, it would make the 
area outside of school much safer for all children. I would very much appreciate everyone’s support 
in making school a safer place for children.  
 
Easter Holidays 
Can I remind all parents and carers that school closes for the Easter holidays at 3:20pm on 
Thursday, 28th March. We re-open on Monday, 15th April at the usual time. Many thanks. 
 
 
Ms R Blackledge (Acting Headteacher) 
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Class Attendance for this week 
 

Congratulations this week to class 5A! 
    

Green: 97%+           Amber: 95 – 97%            Red: Below 95% 
 

3M 3FP 4B 4CW 5A 5C 6L 6LV 

87.4% 86% 89.6% 76.0% 98.1% 95.7% 90% 96.2% 

 
                                 

Our whole school, class and individual      
attendance target is 95% 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday, 27th March – Parents’ Evening 

Thursday, 28th March – break up for the Easter holidays 

Monday, 15th April – school reopens for the Summer Term 

Monday 13th – Thursday 16th May – Year 6 SATs assessments 

 

 
 
 



 

 
Wake-Up Wednesdays 

 

 

 


